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Dear Chair Atterbeary, Vice Chair Washington and Members of the Ways and Means Committee,   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to speak before the committee today. The American Heart Association 
extends its support for House Bill 857 - Education - Concentration of Poverty School Grant Program - 
School Lunch.  My name is Laura Hale and I am the Director of Government Relations for the American 
Heart Association.   
 
Access to nutritious healthy food is essential for long term heart health. Unfortunately, too many 
Maryland students do not have money for school breakfast and lunch. This legislation begins important to 
bridge the gap, making sure Maryland students get both a healthy breakfast and lunch. When kids have 

healthy meals they are better able to grow and learn. School meals are critical for students 
experiencing food and nutrition insecurity at home as they provide the healthy calories kids need 
to learn and grow1.  
 

Programs that provide healthy school meals for all help reduce students’ experiences with food 
and nutrition insecurity2. This legislation also takes important steps to include the Community 
Eligibility Provision. The Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) not only allows for more students 
eat a healthy school meal, it also reduces the paperwork and bureaucracy for school food service 
workers. This provides school nutrition professionals more time to do what they do best – to 
prepare healthy, appealing meals for students3. 
 
The steps taken during the COVID-19 pandemic to extend school lunch and breakfast programs in 
Maryland have been essential for many families and we urge the state to continue to provide this key 
investment in our children.    
 
The American Heart Association urges a favorable report on House Bill 857 to support the health our 
children. 
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